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Inclusion & Pastoral Team Members

Miss J Jackson - Deputy Head / Special Needs 

Coordinator (SENDCo)

Mrs C Waerea – Horizons Centre Leader and 

SENDCo

Mrs H Horsman – Behaviour Support Worker

Mr D Neen – Learning Mentor

Please look at our school website for lots of information about other 

interventions which happen in school, special needs support or how 

we are trying to look after children’s mental health and wellbeing. 

Holybrook Primary School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)

Our school ‘offer’ has more information about what we do in 
school. 

SEND Local Offer | Holybrook Primary School 

(holybrookacademy.co.uk)

If you are worried about any aspects your child’s progress, please 

speak to their class teacher or Miss Jackson on 01274 611327.

Star Children

We run a range of interventions and groups to help children 
at Holybrook.  

Teachers feel that these children need a special mention as 
they have been responding so well to their additional help:

• Horizons – Ayaan is now able to regulate himself the majority of the 

time. He has learnt that breathing techniques help. We are so proud of 

him!

• Reception – Onnaleigh has passed one of her targets and is now 

understanding 4 key word instructions. Gracey now understands most 

prepositions.

• Year 1- Lyliah has worked hard to achieve all of her speech and 

language targets.

• Year 2 – Daniel is making good progress with his speech and 

language targets.

• Year 3 – Nelly has been trying extremely hard to improve her maths 

skills during precision teaching sessions. 

• Year 4 – Neveah has been making super progress in Precision 

Teaching to help her with her times tables facts.

• Year 5 –Kenny is now regularly using Clicker 7 to help with his writing 

and using Dance Mat to improve his typing skills. 

• Year 6 – Millie and Amelia for their brilliant story-writing.

It’s nearly Christmas but our brilliant Holybrook pupils continue 
to work hard and demonstrate courtesy, kindness and respect. 
This newsletter is for you to hear about some of the ways which 

we help children with additional needs.  We wish you a very 
happy and relaxing Christmas.

Here is Nelly in Year 3 
using a 100 square to 

learn her number 
bonds.

Bradford Parents’ Forum

Please visit the site https://pfba.org.uk to find out 

about organisations in the Bradford area which 

can offer advice for parents and carers of 

children with additional needs. You can sign up 

to be a member and get regular  news updates. 

James and Kenny are 

playing the Zones of 

Regulation game to help 

them to understand how 

feelings can change in 

different situations.

Spotlight on our Speech and Language Therapists

Here at Holybrook, we are very lucky to have a school-commissioned 

Speech Therapist (Seona Bailey, pictured left) who works with pupils with 

speech, language and communication difficulties in the mainstream 

school.  She visits us for a day a fortnight. We also have Claire Buchanan 

(pictured right) who helps children in our Horizons Resourced Provision. Our 

therapists assess children’s difficulties and then set them targets to 

achieve. They also offer training to our staff so we can support children as 

well as possible. Last week, Claire trained some teaching assistants how to 

use ‘Blank Level Questions’ to help children who find comprehension and 

following instructions difficult.

Millie and 

Amelia’s 

independent 

writing in Year 

6 about a dog 

who was a 

regiment’s  

mascot during 

World War 

One.
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